CAP
RECGATTA

Subject : Technical amendment N°001

Dear competitor,

Following several training sessions prior to the ODHWC, our Cap-Regatta teams have
discovered a minor technical problem affecting the 3D adjustment of the jib.

To reassure you, this problem is due to incorrect positioning and undersizing of the outer
pulley.

Although this problem does not affect the safety of the sailors or the structure of the boat, it
does affect sporting fairness.

Consequently, in agreement with the technical committee, we have decided to withdraw the
possibility of sailors using the outer, which will be dismantled and rendered unusable within
the next few hours.

This decision has been carefully considered, as our objective, and that of the technical
committee, is to ensure complete sporting fairness by giving you access to boats that are as

similar as possible. We apologise for any inconvenience caused.

I look forward to welcoming you in Lorient and wish you all the best for your preparations.

The Friday, September 24" in Lorient.

Martin Louchart

Technical manager
Ludovic Abollivier
HARNOLTEW Tﬁ&u.cb ODWHC 2024 Technical committtee
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